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God is blessing in the local church here. A couple of  weeks ago we had 77 in 
attendance on just a regular Sunday morning and had to put out extra chairs 
to accommodate the people. Last Sunday we had another full house. We are 
still wearing masks and no handshaking etc. but in spite of  the COVID, 
things are moving along. That particular Sunday we had a family of  6 who 
came down with the virus and also another family of  2. They are all 
recuperated now but the virus is still with us and we don’t know for how long. 

We have had to make another change in our Home Health Care workers. It is 
hard to find dedicated men who can take care of  my needs adequately. We 
sincerely believe that God has sent the ones we have now and just pray that 
things can settle down for awhile and we can still keep living in our home 
with help. One of  the caregivers (Jorge) has been with us for two years and he 
and his family are now members of  our church.  He preached his first sermon 
this last Sunday. We are not sure what God has in store in the future for this 
family. He is now enrolled in the Bible Institute. 

Carolyn had two prothesis placed in her polycystic liver back in October. The 
doctor decided to remove them in February with only a one-night stay in the 
hospital so we thank the Lord for that. In a recent letter from a missionary 
friend about our age he said and I quote “We are still flying, but lower and 
slower”.We are in the process of  renewing my permanent residence papers 
for the next three years and don’t foresee having any problem. Thanks for 
praying. We need your prayers constantly in all that we attempt to do. Thank 
you for partnering with us. 

Dear Pastor & Friends:                    Feb. & Mar., 2022 

Our hearts go out to the people in the Ukraine as they 
suffer the consequences of  this terrible conflict. There  
are over 100,000 Ukranians already living in Spain as 
well as many thousands of  Romanians.  We don’t know 
how it will all affect Europe, but no doubt we will all feel 
it. There are many Baptist churches in the Ukraine and  
we must hold them up in prayer. 
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